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INFORMATION BULLETIN No. 1
On the morning of October 10, 2002, the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs of the Organization reelected as Chair of the Working Group the Permanent Representative of Peru to the OAS, Ambassador Eduardo Ferrero Costa.

On the same day in the afternoon, the Working Group discussed the following topics:

1. The need to hold an election promptly for the new Vice Chair of the Working Group. Its current Vice Chair, Minister Counselor Carla Aguilar of the Permanent Mission of Guatemala, had announced her departure from Washington for professional reasons.

2. The Special Rapporteur on Indigenous Peoples of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights, Dr. Julio Prado Vallejo, made a presentation in which he highlighted, among other matters, the following:

a. The background of the Draft Declaration at the inter-American level; 

b. The political evolution of the indigenous peoples in the Americas since the draft was first considered;

c. The advances made in the domestic legislation of some countries regarding the rights of indigenous peoples; and 

d. The role played by the IACHR since it began to receive cases on that matter. 

3. It was decided that the Special Meeting of the Working Group to continue examining the Draft American Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples would be held from February 24 to 28, 2003, at OAS headquarters in Washington, D.C.  On that occasion, it was hoped that the indigenous peoples would be widely represented.

4. The delegation of the United States made a presentation on its Government’s process of consultations with the indigenous peoples. The text of the statement has been published as document GT/DADIN/doc.92/02.

5. The member states presented their comments and adopted the agenda for the meeting of the Working Group on Section Five of the Draft Declaration, with special emphasis on the “traditional forms of ownership and cultural survival, right to land and territories,” to be held on November 7 and 8, 2002.  Said event would be open, as is customary, to all persons interested in attending.

6. It was decided to disseminate the present bulletin by Internet and by e-mail (in the latter case, using the database prepared by the Secretariat for the Summit Process and the Secretariat of the Permanent Council). Advice would be available from the Department of Public Information, as appropriate.

7. The Chair of the Working Group announced that various member states had thus far made pledges to the Specific Fund to Support the Preparation of the American Declaration: $5,000 (Brazil), $35,000 (United States), and an amount to be determined (Canada).  There also remained a balance of $15,000 from a previous donation by the Government of Finland.

8. The Chair presented the Draft Schedule for the Working Group (GT/DADIN/ doc.90/02), which would be put to the Working Group for adoption at its meeting on the morning of October 31.
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